Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
Since the re-burial of King Richard III in the City, there has been a notable increase in tourism. One of the places tourists have been seen is throwing coins in the Town Hall Fountain. This is an ancient practice that predates even Christianity dating back as far as roman times when it was believed that the gods would look favourably on such patrons. It is lovely to see the tradition continued in Leicester. The information requested is as follows;

How often are these coins removed, are they put to good use, and how much annually is donated?
ANSWER:  
Coins are removed from the Fountain when the bowl is drained completely. This generally happens in early January and is re-filled in mid to late March, however on occasion it may be drained and refilled at other times. Any monies collected are given to the Lord Mayor’s Appeal. Money collected ranges from £40 to £85 per annum. 
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council
Legal Services

1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester, LE1 6UB
E-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

